MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, January 12, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 30, 2021, as read.

Mr. Paul Rivera was recognized and discussed the FEMA claims. A joint motion was made by the Commissioners to hire Mr. Rivera to file and assist the levee board on Hurricane IDA FEMA claim and to work on getting a Disaster Loan.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. He would like to bid out the Navigation Lights on the breakwaters. We have the day boards and lights that need to be installed.  2. Stated that he is working with FEMA on the hurricanes.  3. A meeting is set up with Facility Planning to get the money from the state to start on the back levee system.  4. The grass needs to be cut on the levees because it is time for the quarterly inspections. 5. GIS is working on the Cheniere Caminada breakwaters on the south side. 6. Mr. Chauvin spoke about the engineering contract. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the additional $50,000;.00 to the General Engineering Contact and also agreed to pay for the additional limestone needed in the driveway where the north levee was constructed. 
President Camardelle stated that the commissioners attended the Association of Louisiana Levee Board Annual Meeting in New Orleans earlier this month. They spoke with the Colonel and Elected Officials from the state about the levees and new pumps we would like to install. He also stated that we are working on getting the levees cleaned from Hurricane IDA. Everyone should have patience because Grand Isle will be back better than ever. He stated that he cancelled the trip to Washington DC due to Covid. He thanked Commissioner Besson for all the help he gives to Grand Isle. Mr. Besson cleans the roads after every storm to help get the people back on the island. He thanked CPRA and the Governor for working with the Corps to repair the levee. He thanked everyone who helps and calls and checks on the island.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:59 a.m.
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